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States Earn Record $2.2 Billion in Royalty Receipts 

Wyoming Leads Again 

DENVER – A record $2.2 billion was distributed to 34 states during Fiscal Year 2006 as part of 
their share of federal revenues collected by the Department of the Interior’s (DOI) Minerals 
Management Service (MMS). 

The MMS is the federal bureau within DOI responsible for collecting, auditing and disbursing 
revenues associated with mineral leases on Federal and American Indian lands. Disbursements 
are made to states on a monthly basis as royalties, rents, bonuses and other revenues are 
collected by MMS. 

The $2,210,258,105 distributed to states during the Fiscal Year that ended Sept. 30, 2006, is an 
increase over Fiscal Year 2005 payments of approximately $1.7 billion. The disbursements 
represent the states’ cumulative share of revenues collected from mineral production on Federal 
lands located within their borders, and from Federal offshore oil and gas tracts adjacent to their 
shores on the outer continental shelf. 

“These revenues remain a very important source of funds to many states today,” said Johnnie 
Burton, Director of the MMS. “States use the money to support critical infrastructure projects, to 
fund local education, and to provide assistance to local counties where the energy production 
occurs.” 

During Fiscal Year 2006, the state of Wyoming again led all states by receiving more than $1 
billion as its share of revenues collected from mineral production including oil, gas and coal on 
federal lands within its borders. New Mexico’s share was $573 million, while the state of Utah 
received $173 million. Other energy-producing states sharing revenues included Colorado with 
$147 million; California with more than $57.5 million; Montana with $38.2 million; Louisiana at 
$33.2 million; Alaska at $25.7 million; and Texas, which received $22 million in Fiscal Year 2006. 
All figures are approximate. 

A state is entitled to a share of the mineral revenues collected from Federal lands located within 
that state’s boundaries. For the majority of onshore federal lands, states receive 50 percent of the 
revenues while the other 50 percent goes to various funds of the U.S. Treasury, including the 
Reclamation Fund for water projects. Alaska receives a 90 percent share as prescribed by the 
Alaska Statehood Act. States may also receive appropriations from the offshore royalty-funded 
Land and Water Conservation Fund to help with park and land acquisitions. 

In addition, coastal states with producing federal offshore tracts adjacent to their seaward 
boundaries receive 27 percent of those mineral royalties. Remaining offshore revenues collected 
by the MMS are deposited in various accounts of the U.S. Treasury, with the majority of those 
revenues going to the General Fund. 

States receiving revenues through Fiscal Year 2006 include: 

Alabama 
Alaska 
Arizona 
Arkansas 
California 
Colorado 
Florida 
Idaho 
Illinois 

$18,620,175.14 
$25,713,481.42 
$73,434.85 
$6,825,233.39 
$57,523,765.02 
$147,194,118.49 
$143,336.44 
$1,256,756.16 
$180,912.68 
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Indiana 
Kansas 
Kentucky 
Louisiana 
Michigan 
Minnesota 
Mississippi 
Missouri 
Montana 
Nebraska 
Nevada 
New Mexico 
North Carolina 
North Dakota 
Ohio 
Oklahoma 
Oregon 
Pennsylvania 
South Dakota 
Texas 
Utah 
Virginia 
Washington 
West Virginia 
Wyoming

$59.25 
$2,457,972.44 
$379,097.05 
$33,242,487.68 
$658,765.54 
$15,126.42 
$1,598,916.47 
$1,979,893.69 
$38,236,440.10 
$27,539.36 
$8,611,602.24 
$573,425,254.18 
$39.50 
$15,511,698.59 
$489,184.98 
$5,100,262.76 
$652,546.75 
$92,322.70 
$850,892.44 
$22,049,461.76 
$173,074,712.94 
$217,103.32 
$1,081,923.29 
$494,294.56 
$1,072,479,293.75

Total $2,210,258,105.35




